

# Osoyoos Elementary PAC meeting minutes

January 3<sup>RD</sup>, 2025

Meeting called to order @ 6:30PM

7 in attendance including parent, staff and PAC executives

1. Approved agenda  
1<sup>st</sup> Gabriella 2<sup>nd</sup> Azalya
2. Adopt minutes from October meeting  
1<sup>st</sup> Gabriella 2<sup>nd</sup> Crystal

Business/chair report:

- Movie night – Sold out of popcorn and almost sold out of candy
  - Movie night purchases need to be made in bulk
  - Postpone movie night to March 7<sup>th</sup> (more PAC executives able to attend)
  - Shrek movie is in the lead!

Treasurer report:

- General account holds \$7954.64
- Gaming account holds \$7820
- \$100 in cash box
- Waiting on Purdy's deposit still
- Ordered more cheques for the general account (this will come with a fee)
- Working on e-transfer ability (PAC email is [osoyoosesPAC@gmail.com](mailto:osoyoosesPAC@gmail.com))
- Crystal to look into a square for the PAC to be used for fundraising and movie nights

Motion to add Azalya to PAC bank accounts and remove Shawna Farrel

- Bianca 2<sup>nd</sup>

Admin report:

- Assembly this week dealing with equity and acknowledging peoples cultural differences
- District is going through a student support services audit - Allison Dulcetta and Becky Campbell have done a great job preparing OSE
- Basketball well under way - tournament coming up at the end of the month
- Primary skating, Grade 4/5 cross country (well, grade 5s mostly) and downhill skiing for the 6/7s starting up

Board report:

- Will be attached

Additional Items:

- Purdys easter fundraiser will be taken on by Bianca
- Soup fundraiser – are we able to have other places to pick up form? Examples being HH, HBC and library?
- Azalya to arrange Mabel labels fundraiser – Running March 3<sup>rd</sup> – June 2<sup>nd</sup> with the idea that these will be a think ahead purchase for labeling in the next school year!
- Azalya will also set up a table at P/T interviews for the mabels labels
- Shelby and Jun – Fundraiser for Mothers day and Fathers day in discussion
- Student dance classes- may be tabled for next year
- Next year Art starts grant Pac apply
- Start times for future PAC meeting will be moved to 6 PM

Clothing drive:

The ladies were unable to attend but had someone speak on their behalf

- Clothing drive would like PAC support with making the drive happen, in the way of volunteers. Collecting, sorting and manning the drive
- This drive was brought up originally with the PAC in May of 2022 and PAC was unable to support then
- PAC is still unable to be involved financially or physically with the clothing drive but will provide suggestions for how to look for volunteers.

Jersey vote from discussion previous months:

- All were in agreement for up to \$3000 out of the gaming fund to go to the purchase of new jerseys for the school. Motion was carried

Next meeting April 7<sup>th</sup> @ 6 PM

Meeting adjourned 7:43 PM